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Order under Para 2(B) of the PGC Resolution No F.4/14/94-AR 
dated 25.9.97 

                                                         
Date of hearing: 5th Feb., 2020   

Complainant    : Sh. Kalimuddin, 

 
Respondent     : Deputy Commissioner  

     (CSP Zone), North DMC, 
 
Grievance No.   : PGC/2018/MCD/19 

 
1. Brief facts of the complaint 
  
Shri Kalimuddin has filed a grievance in this Commission against 

pvt. builders and Principal of the School, Sarvodaya Kanya 

Vidyalaya No.2, Zeenat Mahal, Lal Kuan, New Delhi who are 

encroaching, grabbing and doing illegal construction on the above 

said property of school. 

  

2. Proceedings in the Public Grievances Commission 
 
This Commission has convened fourteen hearings in the matter so 

far and in the hearing held on 05.02.2020, neither anyone is 

present from the Education Department nor any status report has 

been submitted inspite of the fact that the last orders of the 

Commission were marked to the Director of Education in his name 

cover and the same were forwarded to the DDE, Distt. Central and 

ADE(L&E) by DDE(HQ) on 13.01.2020. This has been viewed 

adversely by the Commission.  

3. Relevant Facts that emerged during the hearing : 

 

This matter has been dragging on in the commission for the last 1 

and ½ years due to lack of initiative from the officers of the 

Education Department.  This Commission gets the impression that 
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the Directorate of Education is totally indifferent in claiming the 

Govt. land in question which was purchased by them in the year 

1964.   

As the matter is regarding precious govt. land, senior officers of 

Directorate of Education, the land owning agency, need to take up 

the same with the concerned departments to know the extent of 

encroachment and take measures to remove the same.  It is 

disappointing to note that the Education Department is not 

showing any interest in the matter and are treating the case as a 

routine one. 

4. Recommendations of the Commission : 

 

Sh. Binay Bhushan,  Director, Directorate of Education is advised 

to take note of para 2 & 3 above, look into the matter personally 

and direct the concerned officers to take necessary action in the 

matter with the urgency it deserves so that the precious 

government land can be protected by the department. 

 

With the above directions, the case stands closed at the level of 

this Commission. 

 

 
(ASHOK KUMAR) 

            CHAIRMAN 
 
No. PGC/2018/MCD/19/    Dated : 
 
To: 
 
Sh. Binay Bhushan, Director, Directorate of Education, Govt. of 
NCT of Delhi, Old Sectt., Delhi – 110054 

 


